
Chris Woodworth 

2890 4th Parallel Rd. 

Ellensburg, WA. 98926 

June 7, 2016 

Kittitas County Commissioners 

Board of Commissioners 

205 W 5th Ave STE 108 

Ellensburg, WA. 9892 

Dear Kittitas County Commissioners: 
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I am writing this letter in regards to a recent public notice on the proposed Iron Horse Solar producing facility on 

47.5 acres of land off of Caribou Road. 

uur oeaumu1 K.ltmas vauey 1s 01essea w1m some or me most proaucuve rarm 1ana wnere we not oniy grow pnme 

Timothy hay that is exported around the world, but where also delicious honey crisp apples are grown. Retaining 

and preserving farmlands in Kittitas County, should be one of the main priorities of our county commissioners. 

Per the American Land Trust, The United States developed more than 24 million acres ot agricultural land between 

1982 and 2010. That is an area the size of the states of Indiana and Rhode Island combined. We lose SO acres of 

farm and ranch land every hour in the U.S. to sprawl and development. Once the land is gone, it's gone forever. 

By allowing a non-agricultural solar facility on prime agricultural land, Kittitas County becomes part of the SO acres 

lost per hour statistic. If the county allows this one instance of non-agricultural development on land that is zoned 

as agricultural-20, it will snowball into the development and loss of even more prime Kittitas valley farm land. I 

have seen firsthand the detrimental effect of uncontrolled development of forest and agricultural lands on the 

west side of the state. This can especially be seen in the loss of dairy farms in what were once considered rural 

areas. 

A solution to this would be to allow the Iron Horse Solar Facility to be built on land that is not zoned as agricultural 

and is in the non-irrigated water areas or red zone. 

Sincerely, 

Chris Woodworth 

Enclosure 










